INGRAM LITTLE LEAGUE

Board Meeting Minutes December 1, 2014 Living Tree Baptist Church

Those in attendance were: James Craft, Josh Craft, Carol Murphy, Ray Aitkin, and Sara Craft.

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.

Ray Aitken motioned to approve the minutes from the board meeting held November 3, 2014. Josh Craft seconded the motion. All were in favor, and the motion carried.

The financial report was discussed. Josh Craft motioned to accept the financial report as submitted. Ray Aitken seconded the motion. All were in favor, and the motion carried.

Josh Craft said he would get with the High School softball crews to discuss maintenance of the softball field.

There was a \$2400 Secor estimate for a new entrance. Josh Craft said he will stop by to get a bid and James Craft said he will try to get businesses to donate funds to repair the entrance.

Volunteers for registration days were discussed. Ray Aitken volunteered for all days, Carol Murphy volunteered for all days, and Sara Craft volunteered for Saturdays. Carol Murphy volunteered to contact others to volunteer on registration days.

Sara Craft discussed the benefits of using a "square" to charge registration fees using James Craft's iphone on registration days. James Craft said he will get the board a square".

James Craft said he will get the old registration papers from upstairs.

James craft said he requested a grant from Wal-Mart and that he would look into one from Toyota.

It was stated that off-season training is set to begin at the beginning of the year. 8 year olds - 12 year olds.

James Craft expressed interest in involving the High School boys as far as instruction with offseason training.

Review of equipment was discussed - helmets, coach bags, etc.

Sara Craft motioned to adjourn. Josh Craft seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.